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Arboricultural Comments (Development applications):
Date:




19/04/2012
Comments by:

J. Brewin (Arboricultural Officer – South)
Comments to:



C. Ford (Planning Officer)
CDC Reference:


12/00399/HED
Site Address:
Bicester Eco Town, Bicester North, Banbury Road
Applicant / Agent (highlight one):
Miss A. Wilson, Barton Wilmore LLP, 7 Soho Square, London
Applicants name/address (if different):
SGR (Bicester1) Ltd.

Statutory Protection:


 No
T.E.M.P.O guidance notes completed:
 No

Date of site visit:
Not taken. Comments based upon submitted information and desktop research.
Trees / Proposal (brief description):
Removal and translocation of various hedgerows
Significant comments:

The timing of this application raises concerns for the health and well-being of the vegetation concerned and the impact that such works may have upon wildlife and, in particular nesting birds.
As the hedgerow species are now in their growing season such proposed specifications will have a significant detrimental effect on the health and successful establishment of the transplants. In addition to this, consideration has to be given towards the current drought conditions and the effects of such upon soil conditions and maintenance.
The application intends to undertake the proposals within the bird nesting season which, despite employing precautionary methods will still have an undesirable impact upon nesting and habitat requirements.

There are also concerns
 regarding the planting methodology stated within the submitted ‘work specifications’. The lifted hedgerow material will suffer an understandable but nonetheless substantial loss of roots during the process placing a greater emphasis on the provision of well prepared planting pits to encourage rapid root development. Therefore the specification stated within section 3.5.3 to place the transplants in a trench excavated by plant machinery to a width matching that of the lifted root-ball is not acceptable as the compacted, cramped and unbroken surfaces of the pits will do nothing other than restrict fibrous root development.
A more appropriate and beneficial approach would be to provide a planting pit/trench which has a minimum width of at least twice that of the lifted root-balls, with the sides and base of the trench broken and disturbed by hand. Following installation of the transplants, mulch material should be applied around the plantings to encourage root growth and retain any available soil moisture.
All works should be supervised by a qualified arboriculturist.
The application is accompanied by a drawing which shows the proposed locations of the transplants. It is unclear from the drawing as to why there are gaps proposed between the transplants and as to what vegetation or topographical features currently exist on site. More information is required on this.
Recommendations:
Refuse consent on the grounds of inappropriate timing for plant species, nesting birds and wildlife; inappropriate planting specifications and insufficient details displayed upon the submitted drawing.


Key: TPO – Tree Preservation Order, CA – Conservation Area, TEMPO – Tree Evaluation Method for Preservation Orders (guidance only)
        TPP – Tree Protection Plan, AIA – Arboricultural Impact Assessment, AMS – Arboricultural Method Statement


        RPA – Root Protection Area, CEZ – Construction Exclusion Zones.   
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